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The Walk to Emmaus 
by Fr. Samuel Nsengiyumva 

This past Sunday we once again read and 
reflected on the story of two of Jesus’ disciples 

on the road home to 
Emmaus from Jerusalem.  
Interestingly the Methodists 
have a renewal movement 
based on the same story, 
similar to what we know as 
Cursillo in the Episcopal 
Church.  According its 
website, the Walk to 
Emmaus, as the movement 

is known, “develops Christian disciples and 
leaders by inspiring, challenging, and equipping 
active adult church members for Christian 
action in their homes, churches, workplaces, 
and communities. It also benefits less active 
members who are seeking to renew a 
relationship with God, grow spiritually, or 
discover firmer foundations for their lives.”   

As I reflect on the story, I can only say that, it is 
a reflection of what our spiritual journeys ought 
to look like.  The story highlights several 
elements of our faith journey that are critical to 
our spiritual growth and vitality. 
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1. Walking Together  

At the heart of the Christian faith is the need to 
walk together with other followers of Christ.   
Christianity is not an individual or solitary 
religion.  It is essentially a communal religion.  
That is why Jesus reminded his disciples that 
where two or three are gathered in his name, he 
will be in their midst (Matthew 18:20); and that 
whatever they agree and ask in his name, will be 
granted by his Father in heaven (Matthew 
18:19).  I can attest to the fact that much, if not 
all, of my spiritual growth has been as a result of 
walking with other Christians as spiritual 
companions/friends, prayer partners, Bible 
Study classmates, etc.  If you don’t already have 
a spiritual companion, I highly recommend that 
you find one or more.  You will be amazed at the 
difference it will make on your spiritual journey. 

2. Talking and Discussing with Each Other 

We read that the two disciples were talking and 
discussing with each other about the things that 
happened in Jerusalem.  Perhaps the most 
important benefit of having a Spiritual 
companion is having someone you can talk to 
about what is happening in your life, in the 
world, etc.  Some of the most miserable people 
in the world are people who have no one to talk 
to about what is happening in their lives; 
particularly the things that bother them.  Even 
more beneficial is having someone to discuss 
things with.  As we all know, talking to 
someone, especially about traumatic events, is 
therapeutic.  It helps us experience relief, gain 
new insight, and expand our perspectives.  The 
good news for the disciples is that they did not 
only have each other to talk and discuss what 
had happened, they were joined by Jesus who 
helped them understand what had happened as 
he “interpreted to them the things about himself 
in all the scriptures.” (Luke 24:27). They 
recalled that their hearts were burning within 
them while he was opening the scriptures to 
them. (Luke 24:32).   

As they walked, talked and discussed together, 
strangers became friends; and were not afraid to 
invite their new friend (Jesus) to their home for 
the night.  Talking and discussing, even with 
strangers, has the capacity to cast out fear of the 
stranger.  I can’t count the number of friendships 

I have that begun with a simple conversation 
with a stranger. 

3. Invitation & Hospitality 

The story gets even better and more relevant as 
we read about the disciples inviting the stranger 
turned friend to come and stay with them 
because it was late and not safe for him to 
continue on.  I imagine that beyond the concern 
for their new friend’s safety, they also wanted to 
hear more about what he had to say.  Because of 
their concern, courage and willingness to 
welcome the stranger into their home, things 
were about to get even better.  Little did they 
know that they were welcoming the risen Christ 
himself.  “When he was at the table with them, 
he took bread, blessed and broke it, and gave it 
to them. Then their eyes were opened, and they 
recognized him …” (Luke 2430-31).  No 
wonder, the author of the letter to the Hebrews 
advises us to “not neglect to show hospitality to 
strangers, for by doing that some have 
entertained angels without knowing it.”( 
Hebrews 13:2).  St. Peter echoes the same words 
by urging us to “offer hospitality to one another 
without grumbling” (1 Peter 4:9). 

In a very significant way, the story of the 
disciples’ Walk to Emmaus offers us a blueprint 
of what it takes to have a life changing encounter 
with the risen Christ.  It takes walking together, 
talking and discussing together, inviting and 
welcoming one another, and most importantly 
breaking bread together.   

It is interesting to note that following the 
encounter, they were no longer afraid of the dark 
or confused about what had happened. They 
immediately returned to Jerusalem to tell others 
what they had experienced.  

My own spiritual journey began when I started 
hanging out (walking) with a work colleague 
who was “on fire” for Jesus; at the age of 22. I 
was then a nominal Christian.  Together we 
would discuss matters regarding authentic 
Christian life as we read and reflected on 
Scripture using the Daily Guide produced by 
Scripture Union.  A year later, at the age of 23, I 
encountered the risen Lord at a renewal weekend 
at my home parish church, and my life has never 
been the same.  Since then, I continue to cherish 
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walking together with others on my spiritual 
journey, talking and discussing matters of 
concern or interest – personal or otherwise, and 
inviting and welcoming even strangers; many of 
whom have turned out to be angels. 

My prayer is that the story of the Walk to 
Emmaus will inspire us to be more intentional 
about walking together, talking and discussing 
with one another, inviting and welcoming one 
another in a variety of ways, and more 
importantly breaking bread (eating) together.   

It is my hope that we will each take advantage 
of the various opportunities being offered in the 
coming days; such as the upcoming Ladies 
Luncheon scheduled for Saturday April 29, the 
School/Parish Picnic scheduled for Saturday 
May 6 and several others to come.  There is no 
doubt that the more we walk, talk, discuss, 
welcome and break bread together, the more we 
will grow spiritually.   

“And let us consider how to provoke one 
another to love and good deeds, not neglecting 
to meet together, as is the habit of some, but 
encouraging one another, ….”  Hebrews 10:24-
25. 

The Rev. Samuel Nsengiyumva 
 

Sr. Warden’s Report 
 

“Is Coffee Hour 
really another 
sacrament?” 

 

Technically – NO!  So, why do we have it?  I 
like to think it is a continuation of the fellowship 
we shared during the service.  It gives us the 
opportunity to really connect with other 
members of the congregation.  It is a time we can 
catch-up on family news, health, vacation plans 
or just how our day is going.  It is an opportunity 
for acquaintances to become friends.  It is a time 
we can check on members who may be having a 
difficult time.   

Coffee Hour is open to all, especially 
newcomers.  We should encourage newcomers 

to join us for coffee, and we should be sure to 
invite them to join us when we sit.  It gives 
newcomers an opportunity to see we really are a 
warm and caring congregation.  It gives us an 
opportunity to greet them and encourage their 
continued attendance at services.  We want to 
make them feel less like a visitor and more like 
a family member. 

Please take a few minutes when services are 
over and join us for a cup of coffee.  Whether 
you are new to Holy Trinity, or have been a 
member for some time, we invite you to stay and 
share some fellowship with your Holy Trinity 
Family. 

We also want to invite one and all to the 
Parish/School Picnic on May 6th from 10am to 
2pm.  There will be food, games, beverages and 
a wonderful opportunity for our Parish Members 
to mingle with our students and their families.  
This is the first occasion we have had to join 
with our School personally to support the 
students we all hold so dear.   

Hope to see you all there! 

Doris Brennan – Sr. Warden 

Junior Warden’s Report 
    

         C P R Class 
We are getting a CPR Class on our schedule. 
Please look for more information and a sign-up 
sheet to be posted in our Parish Hall. The class 
will be for approximately 2 hours. 
 
Thanks, 
Bob Freeman 
Jr Warden 

Vestry Meeting Highlights 
April 2023 
The Vestry met for their monthly meeting on 
Thursday, April 20, 2023, to discuss matters of 
importance to the life and mission of our church.  

Members Present:  Fr. Samuel, Doris Brennan, 
Debbie Lally, Russ Casson, Steve Knowles, 
Robin Michell, Mandy Panlilio and Bob 
Freeman 

Members Absent: John Canner 
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1. The meeting began with an opening prayer 
from Fr. Samuel. 

2. The Vestry reviewed the minutes from 
March.  The minutes were accepted  

3. Vestry members presented reports from the 
various ministry teams.  The Vestry reflected 
on the various reports.  Some highlights from 
those reports include: 

a.  The contract for the new roof has 
been signed and will begin as soon 
as permits are received. 

b. New flooring is being ordered for 
Grace Chapel 

c. New ramps for the school have been 
built 

d. Some new landscaping has been 
added to the school compound.  

4. The calendar continues to be filled with many 
activities.  Please note the following dates on 
your calendar: 

a. May 6th Joint Parish/School Picnic 
10:00 am-2:00 pm 

b. June 10th Consecration of our new 
Bishop. 

5. The Vestry continues to look into ways such 
as security cameras to enhance the security of 
our members, students, staff and guests. A 3-
member team (Bob Freeman, Steve Knowles, 
and Michael Lally) are assessing the various 
needs and will make recommendations to the 
Vestry. 

6. $250.00 will be sent to the Diocesan of 
Jerusalem.  This will come from Ash 
Wednesday, Maundy Thursday & Good 
Friday Offerings.   

7.  Online Giving over multiple platforms 
(website, app, card reader, TEXT, QR Code, 
etc.) will soon be available.  Staff are being 
trained on set-up, monitoring, and reporting. 

8. The Vestry reviewed and accepted the March 
financial report.  A copy of the report is 
posted in the Parish Hall for those that may 
be interested. 

9. The Vestry selected Randy Siver as the 
honoree for Holy Trinity Episcopal School 
scholarship.  The Vestry awards a $1,000 
scholarship to a Holy Trinity School High 
School graduate in honor of someone who 
has exemplarily served the church and 
school.  

10. The Vestry meeting ended with a closing 
prayer from Fr. Samuel. 

 
Debbie Lally 

Treasurer’s Summary Report 
March 2023 
Contributions  Actual  Budget 
    Pledges  $28,362 $24,113 
    Other Income $19,261 $  3,370 
 Total  $47,623 $27,483 

Expenses              $23,776            $27,483 

Remember the words of the Lord Jesus, how he 
said, It is more blessed to give than to receive. 
Acts xx:35 

Russ Casson, Treasurer  

 
ESports Update 
 

Several months ago, Head of School Justin 
McCallister shared with us that our students 
would be participating in a new ESports league. 
The league is now up and running and HTES has 
fielded three teams. Mr. McCallister reports that 
a total of 14 HTES students are participating on 
3 separate teams in the league, two teams 
representing the high school, and one middle 
school team. The league consists of 12 high 
school teams, and 7 middle school teams. 

The teams practiced for about four weeks before 
the official season began on February 24th, and 
during the season they continue to spend 2 to 3 
hours a week honing their skills. Competitions 
are held on Friday after school and are two hours 
in duration. Students compete remotely with Mr. 
McCallister monitoring the matches. 
Congratulations are in order for our teams, as at 
the conclusion of the regular season, our high 
school teams were in 4th and 6th place, and our 
middle school team was in 1st place! All HTES 
teams moved on to district-wide playoffs. 

District playoffs began the week of April 17th, 
and will conclude on April 28th. As of today, our 
middle school team still holds the top spot, and 
our high school teams are in 4th and 6th place. 
At this time, Mr. McCallister is not aware of 
which teams will advance to regional playoffs, 
though it appears that our middle school team is 
assured of a spot.  Those teams that succeed in 
regionals will move on to state-wide playoffs to 
determine the state champions at the high school 
and middle school levels. 
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In addition to affording our students the 
opportunity to showcase their gaming skills, the 
ESports League has allowed our players to 
develop and practice team building skills along 
with the concepts of commitment and 
perseverance. On a school-wide level, 
participation in the league brings the entire 
school population together as everyone roots for 
their classmates, and the teams’ successes foster 
a sense of school pride. 

Stay tuned for updates as our teams move on to 
regional and state competitions. 

 
 
HTEC School Tutor Update 
Under the training and leadership of our Head of 
School, Justin McCallister, our volunteer tutors 
are working hard to improve our student’s 
reading fluency and math abilities as the school 
winds down.  

Justin reports that our most recently recruited 
volunteer tutor,  Speech Therapist, Kathy 
Warner has assimilated very nicely into the 
school tutor program and is working initially 
with a small group of students in determining 
and addressing their needs.  

Our next school year will be upon us sooner then 
we think and Justin is looking ahead to address 
the future needs of our students. In particular, 
Joe Elovich has been identified to join our 
volunteer tutor program. Starting next Fall, he 
will be working with our students on improving 
their math skills. Thanks, Joe for joining our 
dedicated team.  

If you're interested in tutoring and have just a 
few hours a week to work one-on-one with a 
student please contact Jim Kelly at (913) 558-
2636. (No formal academic certification is 
required.) 

Respectfully Submitted 
Jim Kelly 

ELECTRONIC GIVING AT 
 HOLY TRINITY 

After some time of exploring our options, we 
recently signed up with Vanco Faith, a Christian 
Organization that helps churches provide more 
options for members to financially support the 
church’s mission.  Our  EGiving program will 
provide several options including links on 
Website & Facebook page, TEXT to GIVE, 
Mobile App, QR Code, and Card Reader. All 
these platforms will allow our members, friends, 
and guests to give to a variety of causes related 
to the church or school.   

This resource is not intended to replace the 
existing methods by which our members give to 
the church but to offer more options especially 
to our guests and online audience.  We therefore 
encourage those who give with cash, checks, bill 
pay, or direct withdraw from the retirement 
accounts to continue doing so.  EGiving is 
intended to supplement and not replace existing 
methods of giving. 

Due to a special relationship between Vanco 
Faith & The Episcopal Network of Stewardship 
(TENS), we will be using this resource on a 
discounted rate.  Donors will have the option of 
adding the 2.75% processing fee to their 
donation.  

The following are the different ways you could 
give to Holy Trinity: 

1. Website/Facebook page:  Both the websites 
and Facebook pages for the church and school 
will have links to the giving platform where you 
will be able to give to a fund or program of your 
choice.  You may also reach our giving page 
through this link: 
 https://secure.myvanco.com/L-Z9TX 
 

2. TEXT to Give: Once the set-up is complete, we 
will publish a phone number which people will 
text the word GIVE and immediately receive a 
link to our giving page. 
 

3. Mobile App:  The Vanco Mobile app can be 
downloaded from either the Play Store for 
Android users or the App Store for Apple users.  
After downloading, it will ask you to search by 
name or code.  Use the name option by writing 
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Holy Trinity Episcopal.  There will be 3 
churches by the same name in different towns.  
Choose the one with our address.  Once you are 
in the app, you can either give as a guest or 
register by creating an account which will give 
you access to other features of the app. Even if 
you choose to give as a guest, the next time you 
open the app, it will take you directly to Holy 
Trinity Fruitland Park. 
 

4. QR Code: This QR Code will be 
available on or publications for 
people to scan and access our 
EGiving page. All you need is a 
QR Code reader on your 
smartphone. 
 

5. Mobile Credit/Debit Card Readers:  Donors 
who do not have smartphones or don’t simply 
wish to do the transactions themselves will be 
able to swipe their credit/debit card in a card 
reader handled by an authorized user.  For 
example, if you choose to buy raffle tickets at 
our School Golf benefit and do not have cash, 
you could still buy them using your credit card 
by swiping it through a card reader that will be 
available at the scene. In that case, the money 
will be directly deposited in the School’s bank 
account and a report sent to the office indicating 
the transaction.  There are many other situations 
where the mobile card reader will make a huge 
difference. 

Salvation Army - Outreach 
Holy Trinity - Salvation Army Partnership 
 

Of the many services that Holy Trinity provides 
to those in need in our community none is more 
pressing right now than food services. Holy 
Trinity participates in this vital mission by  

contributions to the 
Salvation Army food 
bank and providing by 
breakfast service at the 
Salvation Army post in 
Leesburg. You can be 

part of these compassionate works by placing 
nonperishable food in the Red Wagon at the 
front of the church before and after church 
services or by joining the HTEC Salvation Army 

Breakfast team serving breakfast just once a 
month. For more information about helping our 
brothers and sisters in Christ please contact 
Annette Freeman (352) 406-7608 or Jim Kelly 
(913) 558-2636.   
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Jim Kelly 

Your Easter Offering 
 

   We wanted to thank everyone who contributed 
to our Easter Offering.  Out grand total topped 
$3,600 this year. This money will be evenly 
divided between the Episcopal Relief Fund to 
help people continuing to suffer from the 
February Earthquake that hit parts of Turkey and 
Syria and the Leesburg Food Bank Back Pack 
Program that feeds local children on weekends 
and school holidays.  

Annette Freeman 
Outreach HTEC  

 

Holy Trinity currently holds services on 
Saturday at 4:15 p.m. and Sunday morning at 
8:00 and 10:30. However, there was a time in the 
past that services were held much less 
frequently. Before 1965, Holy Trinity was a 
Mission and for much of this time was served by 
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a Priest who was assigned to St. James in 
Leesburg. In the late 19th Century this Priest, 
The Rev. Joseph Julian, also conducted services 
at St. John the Baptist in Montclair, St. 
Stephen’s in Yalaha and St. John’s in 
Brooksville. Records show that in the summer 
of 1891, Holy Trinity suspended services 
entirely for 2 months, likely due to the heat and 
to give Rev. Julian a vacation.  

In the early 1920’s, services were generally held 
twice a month; Evening Prayer on the first and 
third Sunday afternoons. Holy Communion was 
added to the schedule in 1928 and celebrated on 
the second Sunday morning. 

In the 1950’s services were held each Sunday 
and with the growth in the 1960’s after the Rev. 
Fred Paddock was called to be Holy Trinity’s 
first rector, three morning Sunday services were 
held; 7:30, 9:15, and 11:00. Holy Communion 
was celebrated one Sunday a month and 
Morning Prayer was celebrated on the other 
weeks.  

Next month: Where was Chetwynd?  

Russ Casson  
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WORSHIP SCHEDULE UNTIL  
MAY 21, 2033 

 

Saturday 4:15 p.m.–  Holy Eucharist  
Rite 2 (with no music) 

Sunday 8:00 a.m. – Holy Eucharist Rite 1 
(with no music) 

   10:30 a.m.– Holy Eucharist Rite 2 
(with Organ Music) 
                        (Live-streamed on Facebook) 

Wednesday 11:30 a.m. - Healing Service 
with Communion (Live-streamed on  
                              Facebook) 
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Golf Benefit 
As you know, our highly successful Golf Benefit 
for Holy Trinity Episcopal School will be held 
at Harbor Hill County on October 21, 2023.  It 
may seem early in the game, but in reality we are 
already running late.   

We need to form our committees as soon as 
possible, so as always we look for volunteers.  If 
you have already volunteered, Thank You.  If 
you have not, please send an email to 
Moninjudy@gmail.com and tell her what you 
would be comfortable doing. 

Committees   

Sales & Marketing 

Communications 

Gift Baskets 

Ticket Sales 

Players recruitment and scheduling 

Set up for Day of Event 

Registration 

Gregg Monin 

      A Shop of Errors 

I will build a shop with no shingles, 

A place to hide mistakes, 

Bad decisions under lock and key, 

To protect my spirit’s ache. 

I may need to expand the shop, 

Hidden as it is from traffic, 

There’s no address to search, 

Only I know how to find it. 

I visit my shop from time to time, 

Even as the memories fade, 

Like blisters on the soles of my feet, 

Applying balm my spirit made. 

We all make mistakes in life. If we are 
lucky, we recognize the mistake(s) so 
that we learn from it, i.e., store it 
somewhere that can prevent us from 
doing it again. 

Ron Whetsell 

 

PASTORAL CARE 

For pastoral care 
we welcome you to contact: 

Deacon Charlie Perrin  
(917-856-7987) or 

charlieperrin@outlook.com,  

 Fr. Samuel Nsengiyumva 
 (920-226-0050) or 

rector@holytrinityfp.com; 
 or call the church office Monday 
through Thursday during office 

hours.   

Please continue to phone or email 
your prayer requests to 352-787-
1500 or office@holytrinityfp.com 

Summer Worship Schedule to 
Begin May 21, 2023 

Due to scarcity of volunteers to serve at the 
Saturday 4:15 p.m. service, the last  

4:15 p.m. will be held on  
 May 13. Saturday Services will resume on  

Saturday, October 7. 2023 

 

New Roof Coming Soon! 

Our beloved historic sanctuary and the Parish 
House (Parish Hall, Offices, Classrooms, etc) 
will both be receiving new roofs. A contract 
has been signed and a deposit paid.  The 
contractor is awaiting permits from the county 
before he can purchase materials and start the 
work.  The project will cost around $70,000, 
85% of which came from the insurance 
claim.  Thanks to your continuing generosity, 
the remainder will come from our Building 
Fund. 

Thank you very much for your patience. 
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Busy "30-DAY MONTH" since our last issue 
 

Fruitland Park Day: dedicated members of the parish 
represented Holy Trinity with a booth to introduce Holy 
Trinity to the local community.  Besides greeting visitors 
with pamphlets describing our history & ministries, a 
healthy helping of jelly beans were dispensed to the 
younger visitors of our booth.  Also, we had a couple of our 
members marching in the parade as part of the Fruitland 
Park Lions Club. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kitchen Crew "Uniforms":  

 Not to be out done, our own "Pancake Sunday" kitchen crew proudly modeled their new "uniforms", 
which were a donation from a parishioner.  So come out to support the school on the last Sunday of 
each month and be sure to compliment the crew on how smart they look with their "uniforms". 
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HTEC Work Day: 
 

April 1st saw a handsome collection of men & woman roll up their sleeves for some "spring cleaning" 
as a prelude to Holy Week - the courtyard was power washed, the lawn got its first "haircut" of the 
season, fresh mulch was spread throughout, headstones were cleaned, etc.  And every one of them 
made it to Sunday service the next morning! 
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HTEC Work Day 
 Continued 
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Holy Week 
Holy Week: Palm Sunday marked the beginning of Holy Week, followed by the celebration of Maundy 
Thursday which included a candlelight Agape Meal, foot washings and stripping of the altar.  Good 
Friday was marked by members walking the stations of the cross on our campus.  Easter Vigil saw a 
kindling of a new fire, lighting of the Paschal Candle and renewals of our Baptismal Vows, culminating 
in a joyous musical celebration on Easter Sunday with everyone dressed in their Easter finery.  
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Agape Meal 
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Good Friday 
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Easter Vigil 
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Easter Sunday 
 Continued 
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Holy Baptism 
Grandchildren of Parker & Charlotte Bauer 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
MONTHLY HOT PANCAKE BREAKFAST:  
Join us the last weekend of the  month for the monthly hot breakfast in the Parish Hall served by our 
Holy Trinity Men’s group, from 9:00am – 10:30am.  We will be serving pancakes, sausages, eggs, 
coffee, juices, etc.  Volunteers are needed for this important ministry. 
 

UNITED THANK OFFERING (UTO): 
The Outreach Ministry Team invites you to participate in the UTO program. The Blue Boxes for you to 
put your daily thank offerings are available in the Parish Hall. All the thank offerings will be collected 
and blessed at the Altar after Easter. One hundred percent of all thank offerings is then given as grants 
to support innovative mission and ministry in the Episcopal Church and Anglican Communion.   
 

HEARING LOOP: 
Our sanctuary is not installed with a hearing loop for the benefit of those with hearing difficulties.  If 
your hearing aid has a T-Coll, you should be able to hear clearly.  Headphones are also available for 
those with compatible hearing aids.  Talk to the usher if you need headphones. 
 

SUNDAY HOSPITALITY: 
Those who wish to donate food items or sign-up to help clean-up are encouraged to sign-up on the 
bulletin board.  Thank you! 
 

CPR & AED TRAINING: 
Wednesday June 7,  1:30 PM to 4:00 PM.  Each person attending needs to register. Sign-up sheet in 
Parish Hall with your name and email.  Questions, contact Bob Freeman 352-408-1995. 
 

LADIES LUNCHEON: 

Saturday April 29th, in Parish Hall at Noon is the Ladies Luncheon. Sign Up sheet is located in Parish 
Hall. Please bring a salad to share, if possible. Beverages, Rolls, and Dessert provided. 
 

PARISH/SCHOOL PICNIC: 

SATURDAY MAY 6, 10 AM - 2 PM Parish/School Picnic This will be an opportunity for our 
extended Holy Trinity Family to gather as parishioners, teachers, students, parents, volunteers, etc. for a 

time of fellowship, food, and recreation.  To help us with planning, please RSVP.  

 

SHOP TO BENEFIT OUR STUDENTS:  
Belk® stores annual charity event is back May 5-7. Purchase a ticket for $5.00 (which goes 
to Holy Trinity School) and receive $5.00 off any in-store purchase plus an EXTRA 25% store-wide 
sale items already discounted 20%-50.  Purchase your ticket(s) in April during Sunday fellowship hours 
and at the church office Mon-Thu 9am-2pm.  
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Holy Trinity Episcopal 

Church and School 
 

2201 Spring Lake Road 
Fruitland Park FL  34731 
 

Office Phone: 352-787-1500 
School Phone: 352-787-8855 
 

The Rev. Samuel Nsengiyumva – Rector 
rector@holytrinityfp.com 
Cell: 920-226-0050  
The Rev. Dr. Janice Gordon-Barnes – Assisting 
Priest,  janice.gordonbarnes@yahoo.com 
Deacon Charlie Perrin – Deacon  
charlie-perrin@outlook.com 
 

Church Staff: 
Justin McCallister – Head of School 
Tara Casamasima – Parish Administrator  
Kathy Wolfe - Bookkeeper 
Sharon Redding – Music Director 
Lori Clark - Housekeeping 
 

Office Hours: 
Monday – Thursday 9:00am – 2:00pm 
 

In-Person & Livestream Services: 
Saturday 4:15pm (Sanctuary) 
Sunday 8:00am    (Sanctuary) 
Sunday 10:30am  (Sanctuary) 
Wednesday Healing 11:30am (Chapel) 
 

Contact Information: 
Email: office@holytrinityfp.com 
 

Website: https://www.holytrinityfp.com/ 
 

Facebook: 
www.facebook.com/holytrinityfruitlandpark 
 

Newsletter Articles:  
Please submit by 25th of each month 
Sheri Hudson, shudson53202@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

Vestry: 
 

Doris Brennan – Sr. Warden 
dabmag@hotmail.com  
352-751-5406 
 

Bob Freeman – Jr. Warden 
Captbob147@gmaiL.COM  
352-753-0025 
 

Debbie Lally, Vestry Secretary 
michaellally@comcast.net 
352-561-4961 
 

Russell Casson – Treasurer 
rfcasson@embarqmail.com 
352-787-0508 
 

John Canner  
wwjc914@aol.com 
352-259-0082 
 

Steve Knowles 
steveli2@yahoo.com 
352-504-8921 
 

Robin Mitchell 
robinmitchell@yahoo.com 
352-350-1451 
 

Mandy Panlilio 
Mandy0710@yahoo.com 
352-408-7106 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 


